TOWN OF YORKTOWN CONSERVATION BOARD

MEETING MINUTES

December 3, 2014
Board Members Present:   

Co-Chairperson Phyllis Bock, William LaScala, Patrick Francois, Walter Plankl, Walter Daniels, Richard Shaw, Peter Alduino, Kim Hughes - Secretary

Board Members Absent:

Co-Chairperson Diane Dreier, Robert Carroll
Guests:

Beth Evans and Nickitas Panayotou, PE, Representing Costco.

Ann Kutter and Dan Ciarcia, Representing Crompond Terrace
______________________________________________________________________________

Co-Chairperson Phyllis Bock called the meeting to order at 7:30 p.m.  The meeting took place in the Town Hall Boardroom.

The minutes of November 19, 2014 were approved with a motion from William LaScala and seconded by Walt Daniels.
Communications Received:
None
Chairpersons Report:

None
Reports from Other Committees:

Walt Plankl reported that e-panel reviewed an application for a home site on Christine Road where a small wetland is located. The road would have to be extended and paved.
Old Business:

None
New Business:

1. Beth Evans and Nickitas Panayotou, PE reviewed the COSTCO site plan. The gasoline filling station is now located on the western edge of the property, with the underground tanks near the store. A bulk truck access will allow trucks to enter the property, turn around at the back end, fill the tanks and depart to Route 202. Customers will be routed around to the pumps and exit by a similar route. There are 12 pumps proposed. COSTCO is willing to install absorbent materials to take up any spillage before it can leave the property. Town code currently requires light poles to be a maximum of 16’ in height. COSTCO is in talks with the Town for a zoning variance to allow 25’ light poles. This would allow greater spacing for easier snow removal and possible up front cost reductions. The Conservation Board is favorable to the changes. A memo will be issued.

2. Ann Kutter and Dan Ciarcia represented the applicant for Crompond Terrace. They seek to re-zone parcels between COSTCO and neighboring Crompond Crossing from RSP to R3 to allow multi-family units. Crompond Terrace is amenable to the zoning change, and other parcels may also want the change. A reduction to 80 units from 96 is proposed, reflecting concerns of the Planning Board. Units will be moved away from the Bear Mountain Parkway as much as possible. Proposed amenities are to include a park around a water retention basin, a senior center open to all Yorktown residents and other features yet to be worked out with the Recreation Commission and the Town Board. Some retail space will be retained. Ms. Ann Kutter has resigned from the Planning Board to work with the developer Mandalay Builders LLC. The Conservation Board is favorable to the changes and a memo will be issued.
Discussion:

The meeting was adjourned at 8:40 p.m. with a motion proposed by Chairperson Phyllis Bock and seconded by William LaScala.
